The City of

SAN DIEGQ)

Parks and Recreation Department
Community Parks | Division

December 16, 2022

Stefan Boyland and Mike Shinzaki
via Email: info@pickleball-sd.com

Dear Mr. Boyland and Mr. Shinzaki,

In two emails to the City of San Diego dated May 17, 2022 and July 6, 2022, you complained of
wrongdoing by the Peninsula Tennis Club (PTC). You alleged that PTC violated their Special
Use Permit (SUP) as follows:

e Allowing commercial use of the tennis courts at PTC for tennis lessons and allowing
instructors to collect revenue onsite; and

e PTC is not following all state and federal laws for reporting employees, taxes and
revenue.

The Parks and Recreation Department has concluded its investigation of these allegations and
has directed PTC to cure those provisions of its SUP that have been violated.

Feel free to contact Peggy Furtado at (619) 235-1151 or via email at PFurtado@sandiego.gov if
you have any questions or concerns about the information in this letter.

erely,

dy Field
Director
Parks and Recreation Department
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